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The BHX is a Newsletter for the Congregation of Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church

Happy New Year!
Wishing you and your family a wonderful 2016.

It's great being in ministry with you.
In Christ’s love,

the Bradley Hills staff
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Bradley Hills dEmbracing Journeys. Engaging Faith.

I e Worship Schedule

Worship at 8:30 and 10:30 a.m.
January 3

Epiphany and Communion
Wally Harman preaching

Save the Date

January 5
Lay Ministry Night

Januwary 10
Baptism Class
Family Connections Lunch

January10 Youth Soup Sale Fundraiser
Baptism of the Lord Sunday January 23
David preaching “Bradley Hills Presents” Concert
January 24
Janl..lary 17 ] Guest Preacher
Kori preachlng Adm. Barry Black, U.S. Senate Chaplain
January 24 ]anuary 26
Guest Preacher: Admiral Barry Black, SXEESNE (LSS
Chaplain of the U.S. Senate January 31
Ordination and Installation of Officers
January 31

I i Feb 7
David preaching ebruary

. . . . Annual Meeting
New officer ordination and installation

“Bradley Hills Presents “Concert

Saturday, January 23 at 7:30 p.m.
Bach's Goldberg Variations

Annual Meeting
Sunday, February 7

By order of the Session, the annual

Véronique (}olj)et‘F meeting of the BHPC congregation and
) corporations will be held Sunday, Febru-
pano ary 7 at 11:45 a.m. in Memorial Hall. The

Youth will offer a Lenten Pancake Lunch
in conjunction with the annual meeting
for a good-will offering.

Baptism Class B
Sunday, January 10

"(_\\_,
9:20 a.m. in Covenant Hall «
. . . . . BHZX Produced by Linda Reynolds,
!fyou are c‘on5|der|ng baptism for your chlld‘orJu‘st‘ linda@bradleyhillschurch org
interested in a better understanding of baptism, join
David for a discussion of the roots, meaning, theology February BHX deadline is
and logistics of baptism. January 15
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Adm. Barry Black, U.S. Senate Chaplain

Guest Preacher on January 24 at both services

On June 27, 2003, Rear Admiral Barry C. Black (Ret.) was elected the 62nd Chaplain
of the United States Senate. He began working in the Senate on July 7, 2003. Prior
to coming to Capitol Hill, Chaplain Black served in the U.S. Navy for over twenty-
seven years, ending his distinguished career as the Chief of Navy Chaplains. The
Senate elected its first chaplain in 1789.

Commissioned as a Navy Chaplain in 1976, Chaplain Black’s first duty station was the

Fleet Religious Support Activity in Norfolk, Virginia. Subsequent assignments include
Naval Support Activity, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; U.S. Naval Academy, Annapolis, Maryland; First Ma-
rine Aircraft Wing, Okinawa, Japan; Naval Training Center, San Diego, California; USS BELLEAU WOOQOD
(LHA 3) Long Beach, California; Naval Chaplains School Advanced Course, Newport, Rhode Island; Ma-
rine Aircraft Group THIRTY-ONE, Beaufort, South Carolina; Assistant Staff Chaplain, Chief of Naval Edu-
cation and Training, Pensacola, Florida; and Fleet Chaplain, U.S. Atlantic Fleet, Norfolk, Virginia.

As Rear Admiral, his personal decorations included the Navy Distinguished Service Medal, the Legion of
Merit Medal, Defense Meritericus Service Medal (two medals), Meritoricus Service Medals (two awards),
Navy and Marine Corps Commendation Medals (two awards), and numerous unit awards, campaign, and
service medals.

Chaplain Black is a native of Baltimore, Maryland and an alumnus of Oakwood College, Andrews Univer-
sity, North Carolina Central University, Eastern Baptist Seminary, Salve Regina University, and United
States International University. In addition to earning Master of Arts degrees in Divinity, Counseling, and
Management, he has received a Doctorate degree in Ministry and a Doctor of Philosophy degree in Psy-
chology.

Chaplain Black has been selected for many outstanding achievements. Of particular note, he was chosen
from 127 nominees for the 1995 NAACP Renowned Service Award for his contribution to equal oppor-
tunity and civil rights. He also received the 2002 Benjamin Elijah Mays Distinguished Leadership Award
from The Morehouse School of Religion. In 2004, the Old Dominion University chapter of the NAACP
conferred on him the Image Award, "Reaffirming the Dream -- Realizing the Vision" for military excel-
lence.

January Adult Education - Sundays at 9:15 in the Lounge
“Understanding Contemporary Islam”

January 10 & 17: Screening and discussion of Akbar Ahmed’s film, “Journey into Europe”

January 24 & 31: Dr. Sahar Khamis
January 24 - "Facts and Falsehoods about Islam and Muslims”
January 31 - "Muslim Identies and Discourses in the Digital Age”

Dr. Sahar Khamis is an Associate Professor in the Department of Communication at the
University of Maryland, College Park. Dr. Khamis is a media commentator and analyst, a
public speaker, a human rights commissioner in the Human Rights Commission in Mont-
gomery County, Maryland, and a radic host, who presents a monthly radio show on
“UU.S. Arab Radio” (the first Arab-American radio station broadcasting in the U.S. and
Canada).
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Children's Ministry

Happy New Year, BHPC Families! We hope you had a festive Christmas Season. Thanks to all who made

our Christmas Eve Pageant a joyous success.

As we begin 2016, here are a few dates to keep in mind:
January 10: The third - fifth grade church school class will lead the call to worship.

January 10: Family Connections Lunch - all are welcome!

January 24: The Lantern Chorale will sing during the 10:30 a.m. service.
January 31: The Alleluia Singers will sing during the 10:30 a.m. service.
January 31, February 7 and February 21: Worship Workshop for second graders and their parents.
February 28: Save the date for the Night of 1000 Glow sticks. More information to come on this

church-wide intergenerational event.

May you and your family be filled with blessings in 2016,

Children’s Ministry

Family Connections Lunch
Sunday, January 10

Families with children are a welcome and
growing presence at BHPC. This is a great
time in the life of our church to bring families
together to share fellowship, and to develop
programs that will support us (as well as our
children) in our parenting walk of faith. We
gather monthly for a meal after worship fol-
lowed by prayer, discussion, and sharing ide-
as. Please come to our gathering on Sunday,
January 10, after worship from 11:45 a.m. -
1:00 p.m. in Memorial Hall. After the meal,
volunteers will supervise playtime for the chil-
dren as their parents continue the conversa-
tion together. Contact Bonnie Peyer (bon-
niepeyer@gmail.com) or David for more infor-
mation or to volunteer for one hour to help
supervise the children.

Bradley Hills to Begin a Strategic
Visioning Process

Ten years after our last visioning process and in
recognition of the many changes in the church over
that time in our staff, membership, denomination,
and culture, Session has chartered a Strategic Vision-
ing Task Force to develop, in conversation with the
congregation and the Holy Spirit and by the end of
2016 if possible, new mission and visioning state-
ments for Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church, and a
specific set of goals and recommended next steps
for Bradley Hills to take between now and 2022, to
fulfill its mission and live out its vision in being the
church Christ is calling us to be. At its December 15
meeting Session approved the Nominating Commit-
tee's proposal of the following members of the Stra-
tegic Visioning Task Force: Bethany Frick, Corky
Hickey, Bonnie Holcomb, Sara Inati, John Low, Cath-
ie Lutter, Norma Parker, George Petrides, and Chris
Stauffer.

The Strategic Visioning process will involve the con-
gregation as well. Once the Task Force begins
meeting and determines its process, you will hear
regular updates and have opportunities to partici-
pate. In the interim please contact David Gray
(david@bradleyhillschurch.org) or Cathie Lutter
(cathie@mccreights.com) with questions.
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Youth Ministry Happenings

Happy New Year to our youth and families! We hope you enjoyed your holiday break and are ready to get
back to enjoying your BHPC friends during our upcoming youth activities.

Ongoing each Sunday:

Youth Church Class: Sundays, 9:15 - 10:15 a.m. (Room 305) - All youth grades 6-12 are welcome to join us
for a time to reflect on your week, navigate Scripture, discuss relevant topics and strengthen friendships.
Confirmation Class: Sundays, 2:15 - 10:15 a.m. (Youth Lounge)

Upcoming events:

Sunday, January 3 (9:30 a.m.}: Montreat Youth Conference Informational Meeting, Youth Lounge

The Montreat Conference Center is in western North Carolina and is open to rising ninth graders and up.
We will leave Sunday, July 10 and return Saturday, July 16. This is a wonderful opportunity for high school
youth to explore their faith and to meet other Preshyterian youth from around the U.S. Our youth who have
gone in the past, return each year. We still have space. There will be no evening fellowship this evening.

Sunday, January 10 (8:30 a.m. — noon): Soup Fundraiser

Due to popular demand and to help curb the chill in the air; our youth will be serving soup in the Gathering
Space to help offset the costs of summer trips. If you are interested in making a soup, please contact
Noelle.

Sunday, January 10 (5:00 - 7:00 p.m.): Take a break from studying for finals and join us for “Dinner and
a Movie.” We will watch a movie with a critical eye; discuss the characters, how the plot unfolds and what
our reactions say about our world today.

Sunday, January 17: No Youth Fellowship due to the Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday

Sunday, January 24 (3:00 - 5:00 p.m.): Bowling! Join us for bowling at the 20 lane facility on the
Rockville campus of the National Naval Medical Center; access is available to us through a BHPC member.
Facility includes a snack bar and game room. Bring $14.00 for unlimited bowling along with extra money
for snacks and games. Feel free to bring a friend so we can enough for a team competition.

Sunday, January 31 (5:30 - 7:00 p.m.): Baking Bonanza! Join us as we bake desserts for the Kitchen
Ministry. Dinner is provided. SSL hours are available.

Worship Workshop for Second Graders and Their Parents

January 31, February 7 and February 21
9:15 to 10:15 a.m.
Room 108 (downstairs)

In this three-session workshop, led by Corinne Silva and Rosanna Morrison, children and parents learn
together about the sacraments of Baptism and Communion, how our worship service
is organized, the special place where we worship, and how we praise God through
song. Activities will be hands-on and child-friendly.

s
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On February 21, Bradley Hills will give the children who participated in the workshop
their own Hymnal at the 10:30 a.m. worship service. Please contact Corinne Silva
(240-669-6196 or corinnesilva@gmail.com) or Rosanna Morrison (301-469-5949 or
rmmorrison@comcast.net) to RSVP or if you have any questions.
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Welcome New Members

Welcome to the nine new members from our fall Exploring Membership class. Winter clas-
ses begin on February 21 with new members joining on March 13.

Drew Bremer

Drew Bremer lives with his wife, Daphne, and their 3 year-old daughter, Zelamie,
in Bethesda, MD. Drew is an internist and pediatric endocrinologist who recently
moved to Bethesda from Vanderbilt University in Nashville to join the National In-
stitutes of Health. At the NIH, Drew is a Medical Officer and Program Director at
the National Institute of Diabetes and Digestive and Kidney Diseases and serves
on the Faculty of the Pediatric Endocrinology Fellowship Training Program at the
Eunice Kennedy Shriver National Institute of Child Health and Human Develop-
ment. He enjoys outdoor activities — including running and swimming — as well as
spending quality time with friends and family. He learned about BHPC from col-
leagues and is delighted to join the BHPC community.

Tim and Jordan Creed

Tim and Jordan Creed live in Silver Spring. Tim is an attorney. Jordan is a
marine scientist at NOAA. In their free time, Tim and Jordan enjoy trail run-
ning with their Rhodesian Ridgeback, Luna, and reading. Jordan also enjoys
playing soccer.

Jane De Angeli and Mark Kindig

Jane and Mark have three children, two in college and one in his junior year at
Walt Whitman and three dogs. Mark works with program management for large
organizations. Jane was in the same field but now manages a high school bas-
ketball team and a local travel club soccer team and volunteers at Walt Whitman
and a local dog rescue. Mark plays for the NIH Philharmonic which raises money
for NIH charities and also has started teaching Sunday School here at Bradley
Hills.
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Rachel and Duncan Currie

Rachel and Duncan Currie are the parents of two
children, Alexandra (4) and Grant {15 months).
They married in 2007 and moved to Bethesda from
Arlington two years ago. Rachel grew up in the Bal-
timore suburbs and works as a writer and inde-
pendent communications consultant. Duncan grew
up in northern New Jersey and works as an execu-
tive speechwriter at BP. The Curries like to spend
time outdoors and take scenic day trips. They look
forward to becoming involved in the BHPC com-
munity.

Charles and Erika Lee

As a family of blended nationalities that include
American, Caribbean, Chinese, and Irish, the
Lees have made their home in Potomac, MD.
Madison, who turns 11 next month, is a Girl
Scout and a brown belt in karate. She enjoys
skiing, swimming, and baking cupcakes. Owen is
8 and enjoys paying goalie (and scoring goals!)
on his soccer team. Owen is also a Cub Scout
and is interested in robotics. Charles is a Direc-
tor in a software company, and Erika is a lawyer
in the privacy field and serves in the Obama Ad-
ministration. The Lees are looking forward to
becoming part of the BHPC family!

WINTER NEW MEMBER CLASSES

BEGIN ON SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2016

WITH NEW MEMBERS JOINING ON MARCH 13
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Deacons’ Corner

Swan Song

| have been a member of
Bradley Hills Presbyterian
Church for 36 years. | joined the
church because of the music
program and sang in the choir
for 20 years. | have served on
and then became chairman of
the Vision Task Force in the 80's.
| am an ordained an elder,
chaired the Nominating
Committee and have been a
volunteer for Bible Music Camp.
| say all this, not to “toot my
own horn,” but te illustrate the

variety of experiences | have had

throughout my time here. None
has been as satisfying and
fulfilling as my time as a deacon.

| was lured to the Deacon Board
by Rick Arndt and Dar Wolvin.
We met over lunch and just
talked. | was persuaded that |
would be able to carry out my
responsibilities, even though |
was often away on the
weekends and had numerous
other commitments to my
camera club, tennis, my
hemeowners' asscciation, not to

mention eight grandchildren and

traveling with my husband,
Walter. It is hard to say no to
Rick and Dar, but they assured
me that | would find a niche that
would work with my schedule.

All of the deacons share certain
responsibilities. | love team
work! Whether it was setting up
for the Welcome Back Brunch or
helping to serve during a
reception following a memorial
service, everyone, both current
and former deacons, always
pitched in and worked diligently
to make the event a success. In-

home communion was another
opportunity to share on a very
different level. Going into a
nursing facility or someone’s
home to administer the
Sacrament of Holy Communion
creates an atmosphere of
intimacy that | have never felt
before. Talking about
photography with Marilyn Jacox,
a hobby we both shared, made
our time together very special.
She died a short time later.

Of all the things | have done as a
deacon, however, | have had the
most fun with writing the
monthly Deacons Corner for the
Bradley Hills Expression. | did
not realize that there were so
many things | did not know
about our church and so many
wonderful people, who make up
our congregation, to whom |
had never spoken. Through
doing the research and
interviews necessary to inform
the congregation, | found | was
the one on a steep learning
curve, | became knowledgeable
about church architecture and
religious symbolism and found
our sanctuary is rich in both. Not
only is there beauty to behold in
the lovely stained glass windows
all around the building, but
there are also the wonderful
stories of how they were
designed, who made them, and
the loving families who
dedicated them. | discovered
what a treasure we have in our
organ and piano, and the work
that goes into maintaining them.
Our congregation is full of
people of many talents that they
selflessly share: the women who
made the needlepoint cushions

for the apostles’ chairs and
those who sewed the banners
and designed the baptismal
font. | had taken much of my
surroundings for granted before
| began my monthly writings. |
learned about the incredible
mission work that members of
our congregation are doing. |
knew nothing about the on-
going success of the work in
Uganda or all the opportunities
for giving through the Angel Gift
Tree and how they tie into our
many mission outreach projects.

| believe that one of the most
enriching parts of researching
for my articles was meeting
some of the people in this
congregation that | have known
but did not really know. Talking
with them, learning about their
passions, and sharing their
stories has been a priceless
experience for me. Everyone
has a story. Qur church family is
full of stories of dedication and
devotion that | have come to
understand much better
because of my deacon’s service
and am very thankful that | have
had this opportunity to serve.

This is my last Deacons Corner,
my Swan Song. | am sorry to see
it come to an end, but am happy
to pass the torch on to
whomever is my successor. May
they find the experience as
uplifting as | have. And may the
grace of God be with each and
every one of you in this new
year.

Submitted with blessings,
Deacon Cheryl Naulty
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Nurse's Notes . . .

As the presidential campaign continues endless-
ly, I am really struck by how unpleasant the conver-
sations are surrounding that topic. Worse yet, | feel
as though the same tone has crept into communica-
tions generally and | wonder about the influence this
is having on children and young people and how it
will affect all of us in the future. | believe that, in
order to have hope for the future of our country and
our world, we need to teach and practice compas-
sion for others. | am not unaware of the viclence
taking place in society but | can also envision that,
without more compassion for each other, anger and
violence will grow and become even more accepted
than it is now.

Compassion is often expressed in the words we
choose. Words can scothe and comfort or incite
and hurt. Itis up to us to communicate in more civil
and compassionate ways to improve our relation-
ships, workplaces, homes, health and well being.
Some simple ways to foster this feeling and create a
culture of respect follow:

1 Listen with intention. Listening intently to un-
derstand the needs of others says that you care.
Itis a high compliment to give someone your
undivided attention and all too easy to fall into
the trap of thinking about what you want to say
in rebuttal rather than really focusing on what is
being said.

1 Speakin the collective "we." Avoid putting
yourself at the top by the use of the word, "I."
If you are being compassionate, it's not "all
about you!" Being inclusive makes others feel
cared about.

T Be mindful of the impact you have on others.
Even low levels of incivility such as cutting-off,
interruptions, or ignoring are harmful and dam-
aging to self-esteem. Pay the unexpected com-
pliment. One kind word can change a person's
entire day!

T Build and guard trust. Trust is developed and
maintained through an honest, open, expressed
concern for another and demonstrates care. If
trust is violated, it is very slowly, if ever, re-

paired. Often overlooked, an apology or expla-
nation can help reduce pain, repair relationships
and restore trust. | can still remember my par-
ents making me apologize for transgressions
and being told to "Say it like you mean it!"

1 Say "please, thank you" and "you're wel-

come." Expressing gratitude and appreciation
reminds people that they and their contribu-
tions, talents, abilities, and judgment matter.
Simply saying thank you is one of the best ways
to build self-esteem. It seems to me as though
the phrase "you're welcome" has almost disap-
peared and has now been replaced by the
phrase, "no problem." While the person being
thanked is probably trying to express the view
that it was no trouble to meet the other person's
need, saying "no problem" seems to be a dis-
missive way of cutting the other person off from
further discussion.

The culture we see at Bradley Hills is not necessarily
the culture we see at work, school, or even in the
parking lot of the local shopping center! Neverthe-
less, being mindful of treating others with compas-
sion can help us to live out our Christian values and
make the world a better place.

Blessings for a compassionate and happy new year,
{;J, Joanie Friend
E‘ ) Faith Community Nurse
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“Bradley Hills Presents” Concert Series, 2015-2016

Saturday, January 23, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.
Bach's Goldberg Variations
Véronique Gobet, piano

Bach's famous Goldberg Variations are a showpiece for the artistry and virtuosity
of keyboard players. Originating from a simple idea — a beautiful aria over a
ground (repeating) bass — the thirty variations present the history of Baroque music
in microcosm: lavish displays of modern, fashionable expressive elements of the
high Baroque, with just a hint of Classical idealism, together with magnificent
structure and formal beauty. There are dances and canons, riddles and doodles,

1 : lightning flashes and filigree arabesques.

Hailing from Switzerland, pianist Véronique Gobet tackles this tremendous reper-
toire. With an active recital repertoire on both sides of the Atlantic, Véronique also holds positions at the Conserva-
tories of Neuchatel and Geneva.

Tickets $25/20 general/students at the door, $20/15 in advance.

Saturday, February 13, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.
From Broadway with Love

Dinner Theater and Show Tunes

Join four of the Washington area’s finest vocalists for an evening of your favorite show
tunes. Complemented by an elegant atmosphere, a tasteful buffet, and spedially selected
adult beverages, this evening will be a wonderful way to celebrate Valentine's Day with
those closest to you.

Tickets $35/30 general/students at the door, $30/25 in advance.

Bradley Hills welcomes David Boeckh as our Janu-
ary Church Music Intern!

BHPC welcomes David Boeckh as our January Church Music Intern from January 4-
24, 2016. David will be playing the organ during worship, and working with our
choirs for adults and children. Please join us in making David feel at home!

David Boeckh is a freshman organ performance major at the Oberlin Conservatory
of Music studying with James David Christie. Originally from Seattle, David's previ-
ous teachers include Carole Terry and Mel Butler. David has attended several summer organ academies,
most recently the North German Organ Academy in Bremen, Germany. David is currently the music direc-
tor at the Episcopal Church of the Redeemer in Lorain, OH.

Bradley Hills extends its thanks to Donna and Bill Roberts for hosting David over this month!
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Saturday, March 12, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.

James David Christie, organ
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